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WASTEWATER FACILITY EXPANSION 
          
  

     As the City of Wildwood grows, so, too, does its
wastewater flow. 
      In recognizing the need for a proactive approach to
future infrastructure needs, city officials last year sought out
the assistance of experts in wastewater engineering. 
      Consulting engineering firm CPH, Inc. was hired to
conduct an analysis of the city’s historic, current, and
projected flow rates, along with a comprehensive
evaluation of Wildwood’s existing wastewater treatment
facility.
      In a presentation to the city commission on September
19, 2022, CPH described its findings. Among them were 
 significant increases in recent and projected flow rates
along with inefficiencies of the current treatment facility
related to its original design many years ago.
      CPH proposed a conceptual plan to modify the existing
facility with improvements that will add capacity while a
new, much larger treatment facility is incrementally planned
and designed to handle projected future flow rates.  
      

     The project’s first phase addresses the current facility’s
efficiency and increases its functional operating capacity
from 2.3 to 2.8 million-gallons-per-day (MGD). A new
facility then would be strategically phased to bring on
increased capacity over time, as needed, to a total of 6.0
MGD. 
      This phasing will enable a more cost-efficient project
rollout than if the entire facility were designed and built at
once. 
      At its October 10, 2022, meeting, the city commission
approved CPH’s conceptual design report and proposed
scope of services for design and permitting of the project.
City staff subsequently advertised a request for proposals
from qualified firms interested in providing Construction
Management at Risk services for the project.
      Those proposals are currently under review and a
contract with the winning applicant is expected to be
awarded this month.




C O N N E C T I O NC O N N E C T I O N
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WILDWOOD’S DOWNTOWN MASTER PLAN
WINS DIAMOND AWARD

     The City of Wildwood’s Downtown Master Plan was
honored on January 18, 2023, by the East Central Florida
Regional Planning Council with a Diamond Award. 
     Commissioner Julian Green accepted the award on
behalf of Wildwood, and City Manager Jason McHugh
participated in a panel discussion with other award
recipients.
     “I am thrilled our plan was chosen for the category of
Innovative Places,” said Commissioner Green. “It
recognizes all of the collaboration that is going into forming
and carrying out a thoughtful, creative vision to integrate
our city’s past, present, and future into a vibrant hub
serving the entire community.”
     Wildwood’s Downtown Master Plan is a short-, mid-,
and long-range strategy for redevelopment of the city’s
downtown area, as envisioned by its citizens while
incorporating proven best practices and a strategic,
sustainable approach to implementation.
     “The city hired Ayers Associates to help us develop this
plan,” explained McHugh. “We worked with them to
engage our stakeholders, who can have competing
priorities, and bring them together around common goals
and a shared vision for our diverse community. Now it’s up
to us to implement it.”
     The plan’s initial redevelopment will provide an anchor
in the downtown area for new investments of regional
significance. As it enhances connectivity between new and
existing employers, housing, and a rapidly growing,
diversified population and workforce, it will provide a
balance of live-work-play resources for the community and
the region. 
     Wildwood’s Railyard project, announced last fall, is a
major component of the plan’s first implementation phase.
That project will add approximately 125 new parking
spaces in a garage on Main Street/US 301 and about
8,000 square feet of new commercial space once
constructed. 

     “It’s an exciting time for our city,” McHugh added. “We
have a passionate commission of elected officials who are
committed to seeing this plan and these projects through
and making Wildwood the very best city in central Florida.”
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ELECTED OFFICIALS SWORN IN
     At the city commission’s January 9, 2023, meeting, Judge
Paul Militello administered the oath of office to Mayor Ed Wolf,
Commissioner Pamala Harrison-Bivins, and Commissioner
Marcos Flores, shown left to right, below, as they were sworn
into a new term.
     Commissioner Bivins was nominated and elected by the
commissioners as mayor pro tem. In that role, she will serve as
mayor in any absence of Mayor Ed Wolf.
     You can read more about Wildwood’s elected officials at
https://www.wildwood-fl.gov/directory. Click on each name
for details.

WILDWOOD TAX FLYER NOW AVAILABLE



     How do local taxes work?  Where does the revenue go?  
How does Wildwood stack up against other local municipalities?   
      Check out our latest tax flyer to learn all about Wildwood’s
ad valorem taxes. It is now available on the city's website.  
     Go to www.wildwood-fl.gov/city-manager and click on the
link at left (or go directly to https://tinyurl.com/WWTaxFlyer).

https://www.wildwood-fl.gov/directory
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DO I LIVE IN THE VILLAGES® OR IN WILDWOOD? 
     City staff members are often asked this question by new residents. While many people live in one or the other, an increasing
number of residents live in both. 
     The City of Wildwood, within Sumter County, Florida, was established in 1877 as a municipality. Per Chapter 166 of the
Florida Statutes, “municipalities shall have the governmental, corporate, and proprietary powers to enable them to conduct
municipal government, perform municipal functions, and render municipal services, and may exercise any power for municipal
purposes, except when expressly prohibited by law.”
     The Villages® encompasses both incorporated and unincorporated areas of Lake, Marion, and Sumter counties, and is
organized into community development districts that oversee a variety of maintenance, recreation, utility, and public safety
services.
     According to Chapter 190 of the Florida Statutes, “‘community development district’ means a local unit of special-purpose
government which is created pursuant to this act and limited to the performance of those specialized functions authorized by
this act; the governing head of which is a body created, organized, and constituted and authorized to function specifically as
prescribed in this act for the purpose of the delivery of urban community development services; and the formation, powers,
governing body, operation, duration, accountability, requirements for disclosure, and termination of which are as required by
general law.”
     The City of Wildwood has grown as development in the region has grown. Its boundaries have expanded as land has been
annexed into the city by property owners.  As The Villages® continues to grow, an increasing portion overlaps city boundaries,
resulting in more residents who live both in The Villages® and in the City of Wildwood.
     Wildwood and county officials work collaboratively with The Villages® community development district leaders to ensure
services are provided effectively and efficiently.  For example, those living in both The Villages® and the City of Wildwood are
served by the Wildwood Police Department for law enforcement and by The Villages® Public Safety for fire and EMS services.
     To determine whether you live within Wildwood’s city limits, go to www.wildwood-fl.gov/building, select City Maps from
the menu at left, and click on City Boundary Map. Alternatively, you may call Development Services at 352-330-1334 to speak
with a staff member who can look up your specific address.

STREET SWEEPERS NEWS
     Congratulations to Wildwood resident Christy Smiley (above),
who submitted the winning entry in the City of Wildwood’s Street
Sweepers logo contest.
     The Wildwood Street Sweepers is a recently formed community
group focused on beautifying the city through initiatives
spearheaded by members. The group is in the early stages of
seeking Keep America Beautiful affiliate status.
     The group's next event will be Friday, February 17, 2023, and
includes a demonstration on “Only Rain Down the Drain,” a local
street clean-up project, and lunch for all participants.
 

     To learn more or to volunteer, contact Tara Tradd at
TTradd@wildwood-fl.gov or 352-661-6067.




http://www.wildwood-fl.gov/building
mailto:TTradd@wildwood-fl.gov
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FLEET SERVICES DEPARTMENT FINDS MORE SPACE
AT NEW WILDWOOD MUNICIPAL SERVICES COMPLEX




     Wildwood’s Fleet Services department moved during January into its new
facility at the Wildwood Municipal Services Complex. 
     Among the features are four high-ceiling work bays with 16-foot overhead
doors, allowing work on large and heavy equipment such as loaders,
excavators, dump trucks, water/wastewater trucks, and all of the city’s other
fleet vehicles, including its police cars.
     The new facility provides much-needed additional space for not only
vehicle service bays, but storage of equipment and supplies, as well as
parking.
     Wildwood’s highly skilled and trained technicians do as much work as
possible in-house, saving both time and taxpayer dollars. 
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MESSAGE FROM POLICE CHIEF PARMER



     Wildwood is a great place to live, work, play, raise a family, and retire. We have a
vibrant, diverse, and growing community that enjoys abundant resources and low violent
crime rates, and our police force takes pride in serving and protecting both our residents
and visitors. 
     With the holidays now behind us, we turn our attention to all the opportunities 2023
brings. Many of us are focusing on developing and reinforcing healthy habits.  I encourage
you to consider two important ones:

     1. Eliminate the path of least resistance for criminals. Taking a few minutes each night
before bed to double-check that your doors, vehicles, garage, storage sheds, and other
belongings are locked makes a huge difference in protecting yourselves, your families, and
your property. Many burglaries and thefts can be prevented by this simple routine. 
     






     2. Please don’t drink and drive. Not only does this apply to cars and trucks, it extends to golf carts, bicycles, and other
vehicles. Driving under the influence endangers everyone around you as well as your own personal safety. Designate a driver,
take a shuttle, use a ride service, or call a taxi.  In my 40 years of law enforcement, I have seen far too many tragedies that could
have been prevented by this simple step, and have had to notify far too many loved ones. Don’t ever take the risk of causing one
of those tragedies.

     By incorporating these two healthy habits into your new year, you can improve your own future, your family’s, and that of our
entire community. I look forward to sharing a happy and healthy 2023 with you as a fellow resident and as your chief of police.
      - Randy Parmer
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PARKS AND 
RECREATION 

SPECIAL EVENTS



For more programs,
activities, and 

events, visit
 wildwood-fl.gov/parksrec 

and click on Recreation
Programs.




http://www.wildwood-fl.gov/parksrec
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Commission

Ed Wolf
Mayor
ewolf@wildwood-fl.gov

Pamala Harrison-Bivins
Mayor Pro Tem
pbivins@wildwood-fl.gov

Joe Elliott
Commissioner
jelliott@wildwood-fl.gov

Marcos Flores
Commissioner
mflores@wildwood-fl.gov

Julian Green
Commissioner
jgreen@wildwood-fl.gov

Directory

City Manager
Jason McHugh
352-330-1332
jmchugh@wildwood-fl.gov

Development Services
352-330-1334

Human Resources
352-330-1340

Parks and Recreation
352-461-0134

Police (Non-Emergency)
352-330-1355

Police (Emergency)
911

Public Works
352-330-1343

Utilities
352-330-1336

City Hall

100 N. Main St.
Wildwood, FL  34785
352-330-1330
www.wildwood-fl.gov
facebook.com/WildwoodFlorida

City Commission
February 13, 2023
9:00 a.m.
February 27, 2023
7:00 p.m.

CITY  INFORMATION

UPCOMING  MEETINGS

Project Review Committee
February 14, 2023
10:00 a.m.

Local Planning Agency
February 7, 2023
2:00 p.m.

Planning and Zoning
February 7, 2023
2:15 p.m.

General Information

Unless otherwise
specified, all meetings are
held at City Hall, 100 N.
Main St.

Agendas and minutes are
posted on the city's
website.  Go to 
www.wildwood-fl.gov
and click on Agenda.

Meetings are open to the
public.  Attend in person or  
remotely by going to the
city website and clicking
on Government > 
Attend a Meeting Virtually.

Anyone wishing to be
heard must be sworn in
and speak at the
designated time.

Code Compliance
February 7, 2023
1:00 p.m.

A LOOK AT WILDWOOD HISTORY
     

This photo shows Wildwood's Majestic Hotel in 1952.
The photographer is unknown.

Check wildwood-fl.gov for general information.
Sign up for notifications at wildwood-fl.gov to have
news delivered directly to your inbox.
Follow us on Facebook and get news in your feed:

GROW WITH US: CITY CAREERS
     

     In its quest to be the best place to work in central Florida,
the City of Wildwood has contracted with Evergreen
Solutions.
     A firm that has conducted 900 similar studies nationwide,
Evergreen will analyze the city's current salary/classification
system, conduct a market survey of peer organizations, and
produce recommendations for appropriate adjustments. 
     

   Results are expected by early summer.
   Working for Wildwood is more than just a job.  To see
current openings, visit www.wildwood-fl.gov/hr. 

STAY UP TO DATE ON CITY HAPPENINGS
     You can keep up with Wildwood news and happenings in
a variety of ways:

1.
2.

3.
City of Wildwood page:
https://www.facebook.com/WildwoodFlorida
Parks and Recreation Special Events page:
https://www.facebook.com/WildwoodParksRecEvents
Police Department page:
https://www.facebook.com/WildwoodPoliceFL

https://www.wildwood-fl.gov/
https://www.facebook.com/WildwoodFlorida
https://www.wildwood-fl.gov/bc/page/agendas-and-minutes-city-commission-cra-and-planning-boards
https://www.wildwood-fl.gov/community/page/virtual-meeting-information
https://www.wildwood-fl.gov/hr
https://www.facebook.com/WildwoodFlorida
https://www.facebook.com/WildwoodParksRecEvents
https://www.facebook.com/WildwoodPoliceFL

